


Tuesday, 27 May 2014
Page -2-

e Jennifer Fidler, Public Works Director, addressed the City Council regarding the
Baldwin County Comprehensive Solid Waste Management Plan. Council
President Burrell questioned private landfills and stated a lot of waste is going to
Mobile; and if fees are increased, we hurt our private landfills. Mayor Kant
replied that we negotiated tipping fees to be lowered last time. Ms. Fidler
commented that the City of Fairhope paid $24 per ton the first year, $25 per ton
the second year, and $26 per ton the third year. The City is now paying $30 per
ton. Mayor Kant stated there was an issue raised at today’s Baldwin County
Commission meeting with Daphne’s C&D landfill. Mayor Kant said he was
concerned with costs and small businesses. Ms. Fidler stated we need to keep
tipping fees as low as we can for us and other municipalities.

e Councilmember Brewer gave an update of the Recreation Board. Springhill
College wants to hold the SEC and NAIA Collegiate Ultimate Frisbee
Tournament at Founders Park and will be requesting the City to waive the field
use fees, but not the maintenance fee.

e Councilmember Ford brought up the Knoll Park Committee and commented they
need to meet. Councilmember Mueller replied we do not need a large committee
for the park and said he was working with Peggy Dyson to schedule a meeting.

e Council President Burrell mentioned the Fairhope Airport Authority will be
applying for a FAA Grant for approximately $1.2 million for enhancements.

e Councilmember Brewer announced the Fairhoper’s Community Park grand
opening has been delayed until August 1, 2014.

There being no further business to come before the City Council, the meeting was

duly adjourned at 5:48 p.m.
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